
Term 4, Week 5,  
15th November 2019 

 

Newsletter 

Principal’s Message … 
 
Dear Parents, Students and Friends of St Edmund’s, 

Last Friday the College stopped to mark Remembrance Day, as a remembrance and 
commemoration of those who died in war – with the origin being those who died in the 
First World War and all Australians who died in the service of their country. The 
playing of the Last Post and the brevity of the phrases ‘We will remember them’ and 

‘Lest we forget’, serving to highlight the importance of the real meaning of this occasion for us. I thank 
Squadron Leader Sean Winckel from the Royal Australian Air Force and also a parent of the College for 
his attendance and engagement with the formalities of this important event.  
 
Acting Deputy Principal Appointment - We congratulate and welcome Mr. Jason 
Scanlon on his appointment by Edmund Rice Education Australia to the role of 
Acting Deputy Principal at St Edmund’s College whilst Rebecca Kirwan takes 
maternity leave at the end of next week. I take this opportunity to thank Rebecca for 
all her dedication to the staff and students at St Edmund’s and for the significant 
contribution she has made to the College community. We wish Rebecca and Richie all 
the best on the safe arrival of their first baby later this year. 
 
 
 
Planning for 2019 - is well under  way and it is with sadness that I inform you that Ms. Georgia 
Buckley will be leaving St Edmund’s at the end of the year to travel in 2020. We thank Georgia for her 
coordination of the PDHPE program at the College and for her support of the students during her time with 
us.  
 
I am pleased to announce the following staff appointments in 2020: 
 
 Ben James has been appointed to the full-time permanent position of Science Teacher commencing 

in 2020;  
 
 Teresa Cox has been appointed to the full-time permanent position of Classroom Teacher 

commencing in 2020;  
 
 Peter Trainer has been appointed to the full-time position as the PDHPE Coordinator commencing 

in 2020. Peter has a Bachelor of Education and is currently a Year Level Coordinator at St Leo’s 
Catholic College and has also held positions in an Acting leadership role as the PDHPE Coordinator at 
the College;  

 
 Jonathan McMahon has been appointed as a PDHPE Teacher  / Classroom x 2 days per  week at 

St Edmund’s. Jon is currently employed as a PDHPE Teacher at Pymble Ladies’ College. Jon was also 
Head of Junior Sport at The New Beacon Prep School, Head of Year 8 and PE Teacher at Orchards 
Academy in Kent, England. Jon holds qualifications in a Bachelor of Science as well as Education.  

 
On behalf of the St Edmund’s community I congratulate these staff members on their appointments and 
trust that they will find their time both personally and professionally rewarding. 
 
 
 

 
    
 
 



Principal’s Message continued ... 
As our final Parent Group meeting for the year was held last week, I 
would like to take this opportunity to thank Jane Fryer, our Parent 
Group Leader, who leaves us at the end of the year as Jake graduates 
from Year 12 at St Edmund’s.  Jane has been instrumental in continuing 
the Parent Group mission of supporting parents here at the College and 
a driving force behind building the Eddie’s community and seeking out 
guest speakers to share their services and experiences so we are all 
better informed. We thank Jane for all her tremendous energy and 
efforts and wish her well.  Finally, I am pleased to announce that Janine Eastham will take on the role of 
Parent Group Leader commencing in 2020. Janine was the Parent Group Leader at St Gabriel’s School, 
Castle Hill for 3 years. She is very much looking forward to continuing the good work of the Committee 
and supporting all parents at the College. We thank Janine for taking on this very important role.  
 
Best wishes for the week ahead,  
Jon Franzin  
PRINCIPAL 
 

Deputy Principal’s Message … 
Although it is almost hard to believe, we are now over half way through the term and 
heading into end of year celebrations and events for 2019. Please note what is 
upcoming in out action-packed College calendar in the fortnight ahead.  Tomorrow 
we will hold our Leadership Assembly which will be begin at 10:10 a.m. to celebrate 
the achievement of leadership goals by our senior students.  All are welcome to 
attend.  Next week, Years 10-12 will work alongside Abbotsleigh students during the 
school day in preparation for the annual Abbotsleigh Concert which will be held on 
Friday 22nd November at 7:00 p.m.  All families are invited to come to the concert on 
the Friday to enjoy the wonderful work that this collaboration will produce.  Entry is a 

gold coin donation and supper will be served after the show. 
 
Thank you  
A heartfelt thank you to all of the families and staff from our College community who have donated a 
significant amount of toiletries and handbags to support the Year 12 ‘It’s in the Bag’ campaign.  This 
Christmas campaign involves Year 12 CAFS students using donations to make up a handbag full of 
toiletries for homeless women in the community.  Next week the Year 12 students will make up the 
bags and will be delivering them to the Bunnings drop off point before the end of term.  
  
Reminders 
Thank you to the families who have ensured that their child has brought in their hats for sun protection 
and for protection from the butcher birds who are nesting at present in the playground.  Also I 
encourage you to continue to ensure your child has a water bottle so that they can stay hydrated during 
the day as the weather is continuing to get hotter of late. 
 
Farewell and Welcome 
Finally I would like to take this opportunity to farewell the community for a period of time.  I will begin 
maternity leave next week as my husband and I prepare to welcome our first child in early December.  
Thank you for all of the well wishes and congratulations we have received and I look forward to 
returning to St Edmund’s after some time off next year.  
 
I would like to welcome Jason Scanlon to the community who now takes on the position of Deputy 
Principal from now through to the end of next year.  I am sure you will all warmly welcome him and I 
know he is looking forward to getting to know you all.  If you need to make contact with Jason, please 
do so via the College office or on email at scanlon@stedmunds.nsw.edu.au 
 
I wish you all a wonderful rest of the term 
Rebecca Kirwan 
Deputy Principal 

mailto:scanlon@stedmunds.nsw.edu.au


Mission and Identity 
Firstly just a reminder that on this coming Sunday 17th November, Holy Name Par ish 
Church will be celebrating the second HOPE Mass for this year and St Edmund’s will be 
organising this celebration. We will be joining with families from St Lucy’s as well as 
other families of people with disabilities from around the area.  We hope to see plenty of 
St Edmund’s faces in the congregation. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another date for your calendar is Sunday 1st December when the Catholic Diocese of Broken Bay 
invites you to their annual Mass of Inclusion. Bishop Anthony Randazzo will be presiding the Mass, which 
will be held at Our Lady of the Rosary Cathedral, Waitara at 9:30 a.m, followed by morning tea at the 
Cathedral forecourt.  
 
On Monday 4th November, I was very lucky to accept an invitation to the installation of Bishop Anthony 
Randazzo, the fourth Bishop of the Broken Bay Diocese. It was a great celebration. The second and third 
Bishops, Bishop David Walker and Bishop Peter Comensoli joined Bishop Anthony on the night. He also 
carried the crozier belonging to the first Bishop of Broken Bay, Bishop Patrick Murphy.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was a grand celebration with around 1,000 people gathered and the music, including a large choir of 
students from the Diocese, was outstanding. 
 
Bishop Anthony will be joining our community for our final mass of the year when we farewell our Year 
12 students on Friday 6th December at 11.00 a.m.  Please lock this date into your  calendars.   
 
Finally, I would like to give a great big thank you to all the members of our College community who have 
assisted with our serving at The Dish, this year. We had our final rostered evening last Tuesday night and 
we gathered with about 18 of our local homeless community to share dinner. This is a true community 
effort with meals provided by parents and some of our Food Technology students and then served to the 
people by our generous staff members. Thank you all, your efforts are very much appreciated. 
 

God Bless! 
 

Terry O’Keefe 
Head of Mission and Identity  



Curriculum Chat 
Reports for each student will be published on the 
Sentral Parent Portal on Friday 6th December at 5.00 
p.m.  These Reports give an overview of your 
child’s learning and progress this semester, as well 
as strengths and areas to focus on next year.  The 
Reports also give you a glimpse into some of the 
exciting experiences in lessons as well as your 

child’s commitment to their own learning. 
 
I encourage you to read these Reports with your children and help them reflect on the progress and 
achievements they have made in 2019. 
 
If you would like to request a printed copy of your child’s Report, please contact Cathy Laing on 
laing@stedmunds.nsw.edu.au. 
 
The Parent Portal user guide is attached to this Newsletter.  New users can register at: 

 https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal/register and current parent portal users can login at: 

 https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal.   

If you have questions about accessing the Parent Portal, please contact the College on 9487 1044. 

 

Vivienne Gilkes 
Head of Teaching & Learning 

 

 

 

Awards 
 
Students of the Week: 
7H Christian A and Harry   7S  Hugh and Krish 

8L Byron and Mark    8V  Ben P and Tom E 

9F Indira and Lucas    9C  Lorrelle and Sarah 

10H Anant and Shontelle   10J  Michaela and Angelica 

11M Kingsley and Melanie   11S  Logan and Josh 

12G Belinda and Samuel   12O  Daniel and Lewis 

 
 
Eddie’s Best: 
7H Sonnet     7S  Summer 

8L Mikayla     8V  Daena 

9F Lachie C     9C  Ben M 

10H Zac      10J  Grace 

11M Anthony     11S  Luca 

12G Jake      12O  Imara 

 
 

mailto:laing@stedmunds.nsw.edu.au
https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal/register
https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal


Around the College 
 

Important Dates 
Term 4 
Sun 17th Nov   HOPE Mass  - Holy Name Church Wahroonga 
Fri 22nd Nov   Abbotsleigh Concert  
Fri 29th Nov   Year 12 Graduation Formal 
Tue 3rd Dec   Presentation Ceremony 
Fri 6th Dec   Year 12 Farewell Mass & BBQ lunch/last day of 
Term 
 

2020  - Term 1 
Thu 30th January  All students return to Term 1 

 

 
Remembrance Day Assembly 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to our Taxi drivers 
We held our Thank You Afternoon Tea this week for all our taxi drivers  - especially thanking them for 
the care they give on a daily basis and all year to our students.  The drivers were taken on a tour of the 
College and were shown the plans for the new building work.   

 
 
 



Community News  
From the Parent Group 
Tonight, at our final Parent Group meeting for the year, Jon Franzin gave an update on 
the plans for the building to be undertaken at the College. They look amazing and I’m 
confident students at St Edmund’s will benefit from them for years to come. I 
encourage you to take a look on the College website if you get the chance. Thank you 
to those parents who joined this meeting.  
 

We also briefly discussed topics for future Parent Group meetings but we would still like to hear your 
suggestions. The College will also ask for your input via the annual Parent survey – so please keep an 
eye out for this. 
 
As we head into the last 4 weeks of 2019, there are many celebratory events to attend. This Sunday, 17th 
November, is the HOPE mass at Holy Name Church at Wahroonga. Terry O’Keefe has shared more 
information about this service via email last week, and again in this Newsletter.  
 
Moving into the College’s end of year celebrations, the Abbotsleigh Concert is a wonderful opportunity 
to enjoy the creativity of our senior students as they create a fabulous evening of entertainment, 
supported by students from Abbotsleigh School – all parents are welcome to attend, with a gold coin 
donation upon entrance. 
 
Finally, don’t forget to put the details of the following events in your calendars: 
 Presentation Ceremony at Pymble Ladies’ College on Tuesday 3rd December, and  
 The whole College Mass and Farewell to Year 12 BBQ on Friday 6th December. 
 

I look forward to seeing many of you at these events. Until then, I hope you all have an enjoyable week. 

 
Best wishes,  

Jane Fryer (Jake’s mum) 
Parent Group Leader 

 

Important Information for Parents regarding entitlements. 
Good to know! 

 
Disability Carers Allowance 
https://www.humanservices.gov.au/individuals/subjects/caring-someone-illness-or-disability 
 
National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) 
https://www.ndis.gov.au/ 
 
Companion Card 
https://www.companioncard.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
Gold Opal Card 
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions 
 

 
The Carer Line  - 1800 242 636  
 

This is a telephone service, provided by NSW Health, that can give carers information 
and resources and put them in touch with services and supports, including financial 
assistance, in-home services and counselling. 

https://www.humanservices.gov.au/individuals/subjects/caring-someone-illness-or-disability
https://www.ndis.gov.au/
https://www.companioncard.nsw.gov.au/
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions


Community News  
Canteen Roster  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Lost Property  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Requesting Leave During the College Term 
It is expected that every endeavor is made for students’ leave to be taken during the College holidays.  
If this is not possible, a request should be emailed to the Principal, Mr Franzin, by email 
franzin@erses.nsw.edu.au, asking for  permission and giving the reason for  the leave.  Mr Franzin 
will respond to your email by sending the necessary form that will need to be completed.  Once this has 
been returned, an email will be sent to you. 
 

    
YEAR 

  
NAME 

  
  19 Nov 

  11 & 12 Alison Swinbourne 
Virginia Silvia 
Cathy Flynn 

Ruth Wastie-Pero 
  

 

 26 Nov 
12 Tenny Sutiono 

Yiennur Lisa 
Omega Wu 

 3 Dec 

  
  Presentation Day 

No Canteen 



Community News  
Abbotsleigh Concert 
 
When?  Friday 22nd November 
 
Time?  Starts at 7.00 p.m. through to 8.30 p.m. 
 
Where? Abbotsleigh Auditorium,  
  1666 Pacific Highway, Wahroonga (corner Ada Avenue) 
 
Parking? Best parking Wahroonga Village carpark and walk over the  
  footbridge or Ada Avenue 
 
Cost?  Gold coin on entry 
 
Who?  All welcome  - it’s a wonderful night! 
 
 
 

A good read! 
‘I’m Staying at Richards’ is a wonderful read for everyone.  It is inspiring, 
heartfelt and a very powerful memoir written by a mum of a child with 
Down Syndrome, exploring the incredible blessings and challenges of  
raising a child with disabilities. 
 
For our St Edmund’s community, this book has been written by Bernadette 
Agius, one of our former  parents about her son, Richard Belbin who left the 
College in Year 12 in 2009.   You may well know Richard and his dad 
Graeme as they very kindly video our Abbotsleigh Concert every year. 
 
If you would like a copy of the book and have any difficulty in finding one, 
please contact Cathy Laing on laing@stedmunds.nsw.edu.au 
 
 

 
 
 
Birthdays 
 
Happy birthday this week to Jack T, Teena, Denton, Kristian, Stefan, Tague and Lachie J.  Some students 
celebrating the BIG ONE  - 18 were Denton and Stefan  - congratulations everyone! 



 
 

Parent User Guide – Sentral Academic Reports 

The Sentral Parent Portal provides online access for parents to a range of information specific 

to their child including their timetable, attendance records, the College calendar and reporting.  

This guide outlines the steps needed to access the student reports. 

New Users 

1. Open your browser (e.g. Chrome/ Firefox/Internet Explorer) and go to 
https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal/register 
 

2. Use your email address as a username and fill in the other required details to create 

your account. 

 

 
 

3. You will then see a screen which looks like the one below – wait for your approval 

email from the school.  This may take 24-48 hours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal/register


 
 

4. Once you have received the email confirming your registration, use your web 

browser again and go to  https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal  Log in using the 

username and password you created earlier. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5. You will then be prompted to add your child to your account by entering an Access 
Key.  This Access Key was provided in both letters sent to you during this Semester 
and consists of letters and numbers e.g. JZZ45m22jF.  Your child’s photo will appear 
when you have successfully linked your account. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal


 
 

6. Click on the photograph of your child and you will see the ‘dashboard.’  Click on the 

word ‘Dashboard’ and you will see the drop down menu below.  Select ‘Reporting.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7. The published report will appear once released and you will see as below: 

 

8. Once you click on ‘Semester 

1, 2018’, a PDF file will open 

and you will be able to view 

the report.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Registered Users 

1. Open your browser (e.g. Chrome/ Firefox/Internet Explorer) and go to 
https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2. Click on the photograph of your child and you will see the ‘dashboard.’  Click on the 

word ‘Dashboard’ and you will see the drop down menu below.  Select ‘Reporting.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3. The published report will appear once released and you will see as below: 

 

4. Once you click on ‘Semester 1, 2018’, a PDF file will open and you will be able to 

view the report.  

https://sentral.erses.nsw.edu.au/portal/


 

 

 

December to January 2020 

  

Email: s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au        Sahara Services: 84060842    

Name: 

 Nominations for your preferences must be received via email or phone by 
Friday 22nd November 2019 

 Please prioritise your activities in order of preference over the 20 days 
1 = Activity you most wish to attend. 
20 = Activity you least wish to attend. 

      X = Activities you do not wish to attend. 

 Please consider carefully the suitability of the activity for your child, we 
want everyone to have a safe and fun day out (the program is for children 
aged between 9 and 18yrs) 

 If you have not accessed Sahara Services programs previously, 
please contact Sahara to arrange the completion of intake and 
participant information forms on:     ph - 84060842 

Week 1 

DATE ACTIVITY PRIORITY 

Tues 10/12/19 

 

SYDNEY AQUARIUM & CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS 
Today we will discover all the amazing sea creatures at Sydney 
Aquarium. After we will look at the fantastic David Jones Christmas 
Windows and the sparkling Swarovski Christmas Tree and enjoy our 
packed lunch at Darling Harbour. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $30 

 

Weds 11/12/19 

 

 Sailing at Pittwater 
Join us on our trip to Rowland Reserve to experience sailing and even 
learn a few sailing skills along the way. Each person will be taken on a 
sailability access dinghy by an experienced sailor. Usually a minimum of 
four boats go out at a time so you may even be able to enjoy a race with 
your friends, or try the sailing orienteering course for a bit of fun. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  

Thurs 12/12/19 

 

Christmas cards, Gifts & festivity 
Today we will make Christmas cards, Christmas candles and Christmas 
chocolates. Through the day we will make ourselves Chicken Burgers for 
lunch and enjoy some Christmas karaoke. 
 

Time: 9am – 3:30pm    (Please bring lunch & drink)                    Cost:$25 

 

Fri 13/12/19 

 

Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre 
Let’s go swimming! The swimming centre out at Homebush has it all. A 
Rapid River Ride, Water Slide, Water Fun Park, fun water features, spa 
and of course 3 swimming pools. Even better, because it is all indoor and 
heated, we do not have to worry about the weather conditions. If you 
require floating aids please bring them along on the day. 
 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  



 

 

 

December to January 2020 

  

Email: s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au        Sahara Services: 84060842    

Name: 

Week 2 

DATE ACTIVITY PRIORITY 

Tue 17/12/19 

 

Sydney Santa Spectacular 
Would you like to visit an enchanted snow forest? Watch Christmas stage 
shows? Enjoy carnival rides? Decorate Christmas biscuits? Walk through 
falling snow? Go on a toboggan ride? Well make sure you book in for this 
one. This is a fantastic fun christmas event that offers a range of activities 
for everyone. 
 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm       (Please bring lunch & drink)           Cost: $40 

  

Weds 18/12/19 

 

Lunch and Movies 
Today we will head to Events Cinemas to enjoy a new latest release 
movie over some movie snacks. For lunch we will head to the food court 
where you can choose from the many food options available. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm       (Please bring lunch & drink)           Cost: $30 

  

Thur 19/12/19 

 

MCA-Bella Art Program 
Today we will catch the train to the Museum of Contemporary Art Bella 
Room. This is unique art experience for young people of all abilities where 
the session is tailor made for our group and uses art therapy and 
education techniques to assist us create something amazing from 
artworks to costumes, maybe even movies, sculptures or paintings.  
 
Time: 9am – 3:30   (Please bring lunch, drink & opal card)    Cost: $20 

  

Fri 20/12/19 

 

Hornsby Aquatic Centre 
 

Summer is here! Let’s cool off at the local pool. There is an indoor and 
outdoor pool, water slide and water fountains to enjoy. If you require 
floating aids please bring them along on the day. 
 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

December to January 2020 

  

Email: s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au        Sahara Services: 84060842    

Name: 

 

Week 3 

DATE ACTIVITY PRIORITY 

Tues 7/1/20 

 

Powerhouse Museum 
 

Today we will discover all the amazing exhibitions at the Powerhouse 
Museum including the Space Exhibition, science and technology exhibits, 
Wiggles Exhibition and much more.  

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm      (Please bring lunch & drink)             Cost: $20 

 

Weds 8/1/20 

 

Ferry to the Basin 
 

Join us on our Ferry trip to the Basin. We will drive to Palm Beach and 
enjoy cruising across to the Basin for a picnic lunch. Please bring 
swimmers and towels in case we go for a little paddle in the water. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  

Thurs 9/1/20 

 

Australian Reptile Park 
 

Today we will drive up to the Australian Reptile Park at Gosford to enjoy live 
shows, themed exhibits and hands on experience with the many animals. 
Please bring a hat, suncream and plenty to drink.  
 

Time: 9am – 3:30pm    (Please bring lunch & drink)                    Cost:$25 

 

Fri 10/1/20 

 

Ryde Aquatic Centre 
 

Let’s go swimming! The swimming centre at Ryde has so much to offer. A 
wave pool, Water Slide, rapid river ride, fun water features and spa. Even 
better, because it is all indoor and heated, we do not have to worry about 
the weather conditions. If you require floating aids please bring them 
along on the day. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://maas.museum/event/space/


 

 

 

December to January 2020 

  

Email: s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au        Sahara Services: 84060842    

Name: 

 

Week 4 

DATE ACTIVITY PRIORITY 

Tues 14/1/20 

 

Madame Tussauds 

Have you ever wanted to lift a helicopter like superman, Ride on ET’s Bike, Sit 

on a throne surrounded by the Royal Family, play music with Katie Perry or sit in 

a Formula 1 race car??? Today will be your chance as we walk through Madame 

Tussauds Wax Works where there are many interactive exhibits to enjoy. After 

we will enjoy our packed lunch at Darling Harbour. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink & companion card if 
you have one)                                                                             Cost: $30 

 

Weds 15/1/20 

 

 Sailing at Pittwater 
Join us on our trip to Rowland Reserve to experience sailing and even 
learn a few sailing skills along the way. Each person will be taken on a 
sailability access dinghy by an experienced sailor. Usually a minimum of 
four boats go out at a time so you may even be able to enjoy a race with 
your friends, or try the sailing orienteering course for a bit of fun. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  

Thurs 16/1/20 

 

Marian Street Theatre – Phillip Pullmans Grimm Tales 
Today we will enjoy a performance put on by the Marian Street Theatre for 
Young People at their new Glen Street theatre location. After the show we will 
head to Bobbin head for our lunch, games and an iceblock. 
 

Time: 9am – 3:30pm    (Please bring lunch & drink)                    Cost:$25 

 

Fri 17/1/20 

 

Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre 
Let’s go swimming! The swimming centre out at Homebush has it all. A 
Rapid River Ride, Water Slide, Water Fun Park, fun water features, spa 
and of course 3 swimming pools. Even better, because it is all indoor and 
heated, we do not have to worry about the weather conditions. If you 
require floating aids please bring them along on the day. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.madametussauds.com.au/sydney/en/tickets/


 

 

 

December to January 2020 

  

Email: s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au        Sahara Services: 84060842    

Name: 

 

Week 5 

DATE ACTIVITY PRIORITY 

Mon 20/1/20 

 

Picnic in Royal Botanic Gardens & Choo Choo Express 
 

Today we will journey to the Royal Botanic Gardens and explore. Whilst 
there we will enjoy the scenic wonders of the Royal Botanic Garden on 
the Choo Choo express. We will also enjoy nice gelato whilst at the 
gardens. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm  (Please bring lunch & drink)                Cost: $25 

 

Tues 21/1/20 

 

 Tenpin bowling & pizzas 
 

Join us on our trip to Rowland Reserve to experience sailing and even 
learn a few sailing skills along the way. Each person will be taken on a 
sailability access dinghy by an experienced sailor. Usually a minimum of 
four boats go out at a time so you may even be able to enjoy a race with 
your friends, or try the sailing orienteering course for a bit of fun. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $25 

  

Weds 22/1/20 

 

 Sailing at Pittwater 
 

Join us on our trip to Rowland Reserve to experience sailing and even 
learn a few sailing skills along the way. Each person will be taken on a 
sailability access dinghy by an experienced sailor. Usually a minimum of 
four boats go out at a time so you may even be able to enjoy a race with 
your friends, or try the sailing orienteering course for a bit of fun. 

 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  

Thurs 23/1/20 

 

Time Zone and Picnic Lunch 
 

Who loves arcade games? Car racing, tenpin bowling, air hockey, 
basketball, skill tester games, video games and so much more. Today we 
will enjoy all these games and once we have accumulated our tickets pick 
a prize at the end. Once we are all gamed out we will head to Crosslands 
Reserve for a for a nice picnic lunch and outside play, if it’s hot maybe 
some water games. 
 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $25 

  

Fri 24/1/20 

 

Hornsby Aquatic Centre 
Summer is here! Let’s cool off at the local pool. There is an indoor and 
outdoor pool, water slide and water fountains to enjoy. If you require 
floating aids please bring them along on the day. 
 
Time: 9am – 3:30pm (Please bring lunch & drink)                  Cost: $20 

  



 

 

 

December to January 2020 

  

Email: s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au        Sahara Services: 84060842    

Name: 

 
Please READ & Note: 

 

 The Meeting and Pick-up point for all days will be at Sahara Services Hub 
located in Hornsby (not far from Hornsby train station) 

 

 Please bring your own lunch, snacks and drinks with you to each activity unless 
otherwise specified 

 

 Please remember to bring your concession/companion card to all activities. 
 

 Once you have nominated your preference of activities a confirmation letter will be 
emailed out to you before the program starts. 

 

 This Program only shows the cost of activity and does not include the 
associated NDIS cost of staffing support on the day. This additional cost will be 
determined by the level of support required by your child, the numbers of 
children in the group and the nature of the activity. 

 

 Once booked in if you are unable to attend any of the above activities, or if you have 
any queries, please contact      s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We look forward to meeting with you soon. 
 
Sonia Zgolak  
Sahara Services 
s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au 
 

 
 

mailto:s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au
mailto:s.zgolak@saharaservices.com.au

